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YIKES!
Unexpected expenses. The car that we’re
sending to Vanuatu is a car that we have
owned for a few years. It runs good, haven’t
had any problems with it except for having
to replace the brakes last month. We are on
our way to the national meeting, and today,
as I sit here writing this report, we are
having new brakes put on our other car that
will stay here in the states. When they
jacked the car up they found an oil leak....

Come to find out it’s a cracked head!

Replacement and labor together will be

about $1,300. I just got a call from my car

insurance agent who said that our policy was
cancelled because our payment didn’t go
through. I had it set up to be automatically
deducted every month. I still don’t know
what happened there. The code they got was
that our account was closed.... It’s not.

There’s an extra set up charge to start the

insurance again that was just under $300.

The air conditioner also needed charging,

$130. When it rains it pours! One thing

about money... God ALWAYS takes care of
our every need! Thank You Lord!
Prayer Needs

e Pray that the Lord continues to make His
path clear for us as we return to Vanuatu
in the fall, that souls will be saved and
hearts will be given to God.

e Please pray for our family, Maggie’s
parents, our kids, grandkids, and great
grandkids.

e We will need between $3,000 and $5,000
to retrieve our container from the wharf.

Health Update: [ got an insect bite in
January, (that turned into a severe infection)
and the month of May has brought with it
much healing. 1 feel very blessed to be on
the healing side of this! It is much better
now. Not healed totally but, believe me, I
am thankful. We spent a lot of time with
Westwood, our sending church, recovering.
We are so thankful for everyone there.

While traveling in
the direction of
Spokane for the
national ABA
meeting. We had
the privilege of
visiting South
Crossett MBC in
South Crossett, AR,
Arbanna Baptist
g Church in Mountain
View, AR as well as
New Hope MBC in Mountain Home, AR.

In our travels we stopped and saw David and
Kathy Smoke in White Hall, AR. He has
helped us so much by doing our taxes for the
last few years. They have both been such a
blessing to us!

National Day of Prayer
On May 4th, National Day of Prayer, we had
the awesome privilege of being in
Auburndale, FL and listening to Pastor Eric
Sutton speak.



